STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING
September 7, 2013
                                                                      DRAFT
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Frank Haughton, President  at 9:00A.M. at the South Routt Community Center in Oak Creek.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Frank Haughton, Becky Sharp, Beth Capra
MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson
ROLL CALL
Frank welcomed all owners for attending the meeting.   Nine (9) owners were present in person Four (4) owners were represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of annual meeting 2012 had been mailed to the owners prior to the meeting.    

· Motion:   Frank moved to approve minutes as written.  Becky Sharp 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Frank proceeded to inform the members know what the board had accomplished this past year. 
Points made:

·  Bear proof dumpsters as directed by the DOW
·  Snow removal parking lots contractor –board entered into a 3 yr contract with Lynx Property Maintenance,
· Bat mitigation-it is owner responsibility for their unit. Bldg. fund can be used if the whole bldg. is in need of mitigation to the exterior of the bldg. 
·  Infrastructure
· Curb stops will be completed this year
· Sewer- bldg. 3-new lines this fall.
· Rules & Regulations-board is working on cleaning up the language
· HOA law-January 2014 Collection Policy implemented. July 2015-Business Mgrs will be in compliance  
MANAGER’S REPORT

MAINTENANCE MANAGER
Jeff reported:
 

· Sidewalk pads at buildings 1 & 5 to be replaced this fall

·   Minor excavating to put association land back to grade behind Bldg 15

· Bldg 3 sewer –it was cleaned and camera used to assess problems. More work is needed as it is a very difficult position to get too. This job will be completed this fall.

· Removed standing dead trees

· He maintains water and sewer lines-bldgs 2 & 5 to be completed

· Jeff reminded the owners that the hosebibs on their units are owner responsibility

BUSINESS MANAGER
Sue introduced herself, Hans and the board to the members.
· Recently there were 5 sales at the townhouses
· Foreclosures are on downward cycle/one write off
· Bldg 6 siding completed this summer

· 40yd roll off will be placed at storage lot for members next week

FINANCIALS
Hans thanked Becky for her commitment to the association as Treasurer.  She receives financial statements and the accounts receivable monthly.  Her due diligence to reduce the number of AR’s has been spectacular.  
Hans presented the financials for 10 months as of July 31, 2013 to all members. Copies can be obtained through Double H Mgmt .
BUDGET

Becky/Hans presented for the 2013-2014 year. Dues increase by $6.20 per month.  
· Motion:  Frank moved to approve the Budget.  Ralph Lauterwasser 2nd.  All approve

Open Forum
· Bill Kamm spoke of the dogs at large problem. Sue reiterated owners must call Animal Control with Routt County Sheriff.  They do not take reports from 3rd parties.

· Bldg 1-open hole and longer grass.  Bldg owners requested no mowing on that section.  They are trying to bring back the grass destroyed by a previous tenant.
· Dumpster lock-members want the code changed and only managers and WM have the new code.  
· Dwight Bruellman asked the procedure for roof replacement and use of bldg. fund for the whole bldg.
· Hans explained use of building fund to members
· Bat houses-it was suggested that some bat houses be made from old siding (smell) to lure bats there rather than the buildings.

· John DiNicholas thanked the Board for their work to the association.  He prefers more detail on the minutes. 

Board of Directors Elections

· One position available.  Frank thanked Beth Capra for her time and commitment to the association.
· 3yr ending 2016-Margaret Bruellman
Members unanimously elected Margaret to the board.
Meeting adjourned 10:15am.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Double H Mgmt

